
Beau Chene Homeowners Association, Inc. 
Board of Directors Meeting 

January 25, 2013 
8:30 a.m. 

Beau Chene Country Club 
 
 
Call to Order 
 

Vice-President Floyd Simeon called the meeting to order at 8:33 a.m. 
 
Roll Call  
 

Board members present were: Leslie Boudreaux (by phone), Jay Capouch, Kelly 
Commander, Marty Hennegan (by phone), Chris Inman (non-voting member), Gareth Reardon, 
Floyd Simeon, Doug Tate, Chuck Turner (by phone) and Bob Weaver. Staff members present 
were Bill Maier and Dave Vinson. Association Attorney Craig Robichaux was present also. 
 
Approval of Minutes (November 16, 2012, December 7, 2012) 
 

Mr. Simeon noted the November minutes had been available at the December 7th Special 
Meeting. Mr. Maier said they had, however, not been up for approval at that meeting. Ms. 
Boudreaux asked that a correction be made at the top of page 14 where is said “it can be 
coordinated with the CEC”; she thought it should be “TEC”. Mr. Maier said no, when he was 
speaking, he meant staff would coordinate with the Community Enhancement Committee/Ms. 
Boudreaux. Ms. Bonnett moved, seconded by Mr. Turner, to approve the November 16, 2012 
minutes. Carried with Mr. Weaver abstaining as he hadn’t read them. Ms. Boudreaux said 
minutes should be underlined where it was suggested they be redacted. Mr. Maier said these 
minutes had already been given out to a homeowner who requested them, and he and Ms. 
Hennegan (as Secretary) had seen nothing that needed redacting. Mr. Simeon said he wanted to 
be refreshed on what the procedure was about redacting. Mr. Maier said he and Ms. Hennegan 
would underline portions they felt should be redacted. There were none in the December 7th 
minutes, and in the January 8th minutes where were almost complete, there was a matter that 
might be redacted regarding contracts. Mr. Simeon said he understood the sections suggested for 
redacting would be underlined. Mr. Maier said that was correct. Ms. Boudreaux suggested a 
motion to accept the Board’s version and then a motion to accept the redacted version. Ms. 
Boudreaux suggested the motions say the minutes were accepted as suggested and there were no 
redactions if there were none. Ms. Bonnett said she would amend her motion to clarify the 
minutes were accepted as is with no redactions. 
 

Regarding the December 7, 2012 minutes, Ms. Commander said that on page 6 she said 
she was at the point of not caring and that made it sound like she didn’t care about anything. Mr. 
Maier said she meant not caring about the gates and he could clarify that in the minutes. Ms. 
Commander moved, seconded by Mr. Capouch, to approve the minutes with the correction on 
page 6, with redactions. Unanimously approved. 
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Contract with TEC 
 

As a following to the email sent out previously, Mr. Reardon said he, Mr. Weaver, and 
Mr. Turner had some discussion prior to meeting with Mr. Inman last Friday. After discussing 
for about an hour, he observed that since Mr. Inman was on board with standing on as the 
management company through a transition period, they decided it best to renew the existing 
contract through the end of the year, with one change being a 90-day notice period from either 
side to cancel the contract. Mr. Capouch asked if there was a change in the management fee. Mr. 
Inman said that wasn’t really discussed, but rather was a topic for the budget. Mr. Reardon said it 
wasn’t a sticking point either for Mr. Inman or himself; the principle was to keep moving 
forward. Mr. Simeon asked if there were any adjustments to the original contract, as it had a 90-
day clause also. Mr. Inman said the difference was it said 90-days prior to the expiration and this 
is just 90-days. Mr. Reardon agreed. Mr. Tate asked what if Mr. Inman just quit without 90-days 
notice. Mr. Capouch said that would be a contract violation, if either side did that. Mr. Weaver 
asked if there were a new formal contract. Mr. Reardon said just an addendum to the old would 
be signed. Ms. Boudreaux asked if Mr. Robichaux were present. Mr. Reardon said yes, and he 
was copied by email and was aware of what was being done. Mr. Turner said both parties would 
sign the addendum. Mr. Reardon moved, seconded by Mr. Weaver, to accept the existing 
contract with the one amendment and become effective February 1, 2013. Mr. Simeon repeated 
the motion. 
 

Ms. Commander said the contract doesn’t address issues raised in other meetings, 
including that because TEC performs maintenance and repair work, it need to be a licensed 
contractor; also, it should indemnify the Association, although this is not the norm in 
management contracts, it is in construction contracts; also she said she was very concerned come 
contractors working who were not under subcontract; so she felt she could not vote for it given 
those concerns, and TEC should begin to deal with those issues. Mr. Capouch asked if Mr. 
Turner had a conversation with a different attorney, as to whether TEC needed to be a contractor 
or not. Mr. Turner said he spoke with Danny Shaw as a recommendation from the last Board 
meeting; he said Mr. Shaw said it was clear Mr. Inman did not need a license – all major work 
was done by general contractors, who are licensed; for example, when the tanks were redone at 
the sewer plant; Mr. Capouch asked if he said the $50,000 limit was not cumulative. Mr. Turner 
said that was correct. Ms. Commander said she spoke yesterday to the Executive Director of the 
licensing board and he knows what the contract says TEC does; she said she didn’t know what 
TEC employees did, but the Association pays them to do work within the scope of the contract; 
and the Director knows the case Danny Shaw brought up with North Oaks Hospital – a huge win 
for the licensing board; the owner or the agent for the owner – it doesn’t matter, it is cumulative; 
they cant break the contract into small pieces to get around the $50,000 limit; her own attorney – 
who is Mr. Reardon’s attorney – is a premier construction attorney in LA and everyone has a 
different opinion than Danny Shaw, and she was surprised she wasn’t part of the conversation; 
she said she had to ask what do the 6 – 8 employees do. Mr. Turner said the reason Ms. 
Commander or no one else was asked to be part of the conversation was that he was asked at the 
last Board meeting to contact Danny Shaw; he knew Mr. Shaw through church and Mr. Shaw is 
familiar with Beau Chene; he gave this opinion at no cost, a written opinion will cost; Mr. Shaw 
explained that because of the use of a general license contractor for anything $50,000 or above it 
meets the requirements. Ms. Commander said she didn’t dispute that since licensed contractors 
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were used for the large projects or even when Lark (a general contractor) was used and that she 
did have problems with Lark not being under written contract; she said these licensed contractors 
were complying with DHH, EPA, and providing a 1yr warranty; she said although this might be 
a long-standing relationship it would be a best practice to have a written contract; she said to Mr. 
Inman that having worked for him as a realtor and having the idea (written contracts) drilled into 
his employees, she was surprised there was no written contract for the protection of the 
homeowners. 
 

Mr. Weaver called the question. Mr. Simeon asked if anyone had any other comments, 
saying he would like to hear from Mr. Inman and Mr. Robichaux. Mr. Inman said when he and 
Ms. Commander met he had told her in no way could be pass the test, and she indicated to him if 
TEC just applied it could get a contractor’s license; so he said she said just to settle the thing go 
ahead and apply, with the cost being $240 per license times four licenses, for a total of $960; and 
he said he agreed there had been verbal contracts with Lark and Northshore, which was probably 
sloppy, and he did not disagree with Ms. Commander on trying  “to button those things up”; but 
he felt the situation TEC was in was like a property manager, and said he didn’t know any 
property managers contracts that required contractor’s licenses; he said what was being done was 
operating sewer and water facilities, and the only question he would have for the contractor’s 
Board was how to take an operational endeavor and turn that into a contract; he said he read the 
case Danny Shaw came up with and the hospital was attempting to be the general contractor, and 
was subbing out all the various trades, trying to avoid needed a general contractor’s license by 
then hiring a consultant off to the side; he said that wasn’t what TEC did here; TEC hires GC’s 
and doesn’t try to sub out work itself; the only exception would be, for example; lightning hit a 
tree and one of the control boxes was damaged, and an electrician was hired but that was well 
below the $50,000 limit; he said he wanted to talk to the man at the LA Board of Contractors, 
saying TEC realty did a lot of property management, including the postal building downtown 
and others, and no one has said a license was needed; he said he would get one if necessary but 
didn’t understand why. Ms. Commander said she would be happy to put Mr. Inman in contact 
with Michael McDuff, who was a reasonable guy; he would do an investigation, and she was 
trying to solve the problem; she said yesterday he said also if the Association self-employed – it 
would potentially need a license if it hired the employees it would need one as well because the 
only exempt entities are public owners, not private; she said she would be happy for someone 
else to talk to him, and if he gives his blessing and says no one needs it, she would be happy. Mr. 
Simeon said he appreciated the interaction. Mr. Robichaux said Mr. Reardon and he discussed 
where things were with the competing drafts, and it seemed to him things were going no where 
fast, so his thought was to go back to the original agreement rather than sign a bad agreement 
that has as many problems, if not more; and from the Board’s perspective it was hard to be 
second guessed about something done for so many years before; he said he would be remiss 
without pointing out some of the problems; he said he was not a big proponent of creating issues 
that exist because either there was no mention or an ambiguous mention of what are the 
rights/obligations of either party in any contract; the easiest way to end up in court is because a 
contract is vague and ambiguous, and neither party gets to decide what it means, but rather a 
judge or jury decides what the parties get; when things change and there is ambiguity, each 
party’s belief becomes entrenched in what their economic situation causes them to have to 
believe at that point in time; he observed contracts allocate risks of loss and when that happens, 
if there  is not an allocation internal to the document, then some judge decides who should be 
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bearing the risk and loss; he said the existing contract was fraught with vague terms – for 
example, subcontracts with vendors are not addressed in the old contract, but it’s a good practice; 
also in the old contract, there is no limitations on the managing agent’s authority to write checks; 
where in the draft it talks about how the Treasurer approves things, whereas in practice that 
happens, based on what Mr. Capouch said in the past; he referred to previous discussion about 
not knowing what insurance and risks were out there, and regardless of what contract exists, the 
Association’s and TEC’s insurance should be looked at in detail to see what things are there to 
protect the homeowners because no one at the table except perhaps Mr. Inman knows the 
answers; but, in general, he said he felt the old contract covered the points that makes the 
Association work; he said it would be nice if indemnities were spelled out as the only that exist 
are in the By-Laws, which is ambiguous; also he observed the old contract talks about the cost of 
doing Association business, which is also a vague term, whereas under the new, exhibits spelt 
there things out. Mr. Inman asked if there was a standard of practice to be taken into account if 
there were a dispute. Mr. Robichaux said the judge could look at past business practice, but he 
started with what was agreed to in writing. Mr. Robichaux said the goal was to try avoid 
ambiguous agreements, should situations change; but the idea of the old contract given were the 
Board is in relation to TEC, this seemed to be the most workable solution, and doesn’t alter the 
risk exposure that has existed for the last 30 years; nothing has been changed, but potential 
problems have not been solved. 
 

Mr. Reardon said regarding the contractor’s license his feeling was he has 3 contractor 
licenses of this own; again, inviting things one doesn’t know the unintended consequences of – 
as a management agent they manage the work and how much they self-perform – he said he 
didn’t see this any different than going to a CAO and the Association doing this itself; he said he 
concern was the Association was not in the position itself to get a contractor’s license, so if the 
Board thinks it will move from where it is today with Mr. Inman to somewhere down the road 
with a CAO and bringing the staff along, the new entity is identical to the old, except it’s not Mr. 
Inman but it’s a CAO; so the rules applied today will apply tomorrow. Mr. Capouch seconded 
Mr. Weaver’s motion to call the question. 
 

Discussion ensued about whether a vote needed to be taken immediately or could more 
discussion be heard. Mr. Simeon said if there was still discussion on the floor; then the chair 
does not have to recognize the motion and discussion continue. Mr. Capouch and Ms. Bonnett 
said the vote could be defeated and then discussion continues; Ms. Bonnett said the point of 
calling the question was to stop discussion. Mr. Simeon said he wanted to address what Mr. 
Capouch said and noted Mr. Weaver often liked motions on the floor so there could be 
discussion; Mr. Simeon said he wanted to ask a question to Mr. Inman, and then if wanted, the 
question could be demanded. Ms. Bonnett the question was already demanded and a vote needed 
to be taken. Mr. Simeon said he would recognize that since a majority wanted to do so, but 
according to Parliamentary Procedure a chair does not have to recognize a question that is called 
if there is still discussion on the floor; he invited anyone to look that up and challenge him later 
if they could; he noted the question called for was to vote on Mr. Reardon’s motion. Ms. Bonnett 
said a vote needed to be taken on the motion to call the question. Mr. Simeon said to call the 
question meant to vote on the (original) motion. Mr. Weaver said if it passes then a vote is called 
for. Mr. Simeon said then vote on the motion to call the question. Mr. Reardon asked if this 
means voting on no more discussion. Mr. Simeon said yes, but he disagreed with Mr. Weaver, 
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and if he planned to hold the seat longer he would take it further. Ms. Boudreaux said she 
couldn’t raise her hand if she had a question about licensing and who may or many not go to see 
if that applies, should she wait on that discussion before the vote is taken? Mr. Simeon said 
according to himself he thought it should wait, but a vote on the question would be taken. Mr. 
Capouch said this motion was to cut-off discussion, and if it passes it moves to a vote; if it 
passes, discussion is cut-off; if it doesn’t, there is more discussion. Ms. Boudreaux said she 
hadn’t had a chance to say anything yet. Mr. Simeon said that’s why according to Robert’s Rules 
the reason why the chair has the obligation to do that as so people who haven’t had the 
opportunity to speak can do so. Mr. Simeon asked for a vote on the motion to limit debate. The 
motion carried 6-3 (Bonnett, Capouch, Hennegan, Reardon, Turner, and Weaver for; Boudreaux, 
Commander, Tate against; Simeon did not vote). Next Mr. Simeon called for a vote on the 
motion. Mr. Boudreaux offered another amendment, that if the contract extension is approved 
contract negotiations also continue for a proper contract between TEC and the Association, that 
this would not be the stopping point. Mr. Reardon said the point was there was a contract and 
that was what the Association would live with. Mr. Simeon said that would be the situation if the 
motion passed as proposed by Mr. Reardon. Ms. Boudreaux asked if that meant in 90 days the 
contract could be amended. Ms. Bonnett said the Association would have to cancel first, and then 
negotiate a new contract. Mr. Simeon said the motion was to accept the contract with TEC, the 
same contract as for 30 years, with one addendum – a 90-day out clause for either party, and the 
contract would run from February 1st to December 31st. The motion passed 6-1-1 (Bonnett, 
Boudreaux, Capouch, Reardon, Turner, and Weaver for; Commander against; Tate abstained; 
phone contact with Ms. Hennegan had been left so she did not vote; Mr. Simeon did not vote). 
Ms. Commander said she voted against because there were too many unanswered questions; Mr. 
Tate said he didn’t have enough information to make a decision. 
 

Mr. Simeon said he agreed with Mr. Reardon’s motion. He asked Mr. Inman why he did 
not like the clause requiring him to work with a CAO if he was brought in; he asked what were 
his personal feelings about the Board bringing in someone to work with him and when; and also 
was he still willing to work with the Board in good faith this year and possibly next year, or if 
did he want to stay longer. Mr. Inman said when the Board was preparing to hire someone 
practical reason there was no place for that person; also when talking about a transition, one of 
the key elements when it is determining where the office will be located – and that he could 
bring in an option as well as the Board looking at other options – and when the Board decides 
what it wants to do, then at that point the issue of a CAO can be brought up again, whether it’s 
Mr. Maier or someone outside. Mr. Weaver said it depended on the contract the CAO would 
work under. Mr. Inman said he say more possible conflicts; and logically if a place was found 
where the HOA could move physically and every employee working totally for the HOA is 
located, and there will be an office for the CAO, then it will be a better transition at that point; he 
observed there was a certain amount of chaos anyway because of shared facilities. Mr. Reardon 
said he didn’t see the HOA asking TEC to house the person, and time needed to be spent on the 
transition; the person would be required to do work on the transition. Ms. Bonnett said there 
were things beyond space to consider – things Ms. Commander brought up – things beyond the 
scope of the contract, such as risk exposure, etc.; the person would have things to do while he 
works within the system. Mr. Inman said a lot of things are project oriented, so once they are 
done, they’re done; outside consultants will be needed whether there is a CAO or not – he won’t 
know insurance, for example; there are capabilities through insurance agents, for example, and it 
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seemed like a waste of money at present, thought it may be necessary later on; he agreed there 
are things that can be done better and applauded the Board’s efforts to have a strategic planning 
session – if the Board gives direction and says this is something it wants investigated, then the 
staff will, as that was the Board’s role. Mr. Maier recalled that some changes were made in the 
past when analysis revealed a need for more coverage – such as a pollution policy; he said as for 
an office space, besides the analysis he recently did of available space, he had talked to Frank 
Walk with Marina Associates, who were getting an appraisal of the lot by the Marina entrance, 
and Mr. Inman would develop the option by the present offices. Ms. Bonnett observed there had 
to be some overlap, with the goal being to minimize that as much as possible to save money; 
realistically 2 systems would have to be fun for some about of time to do the transition as well as 
possible; no one knows the days and times at this point. Mr. Tate asked why the early 2014 date 
– if Mr. Inman wanted to do 2014 as well. Mr. Inman said no particular reason and as long as 
things were proceeding well, he was not going to bail out; if the Board chose to end the contract, 
that was another matter; he observed as Mr. Maier commented, other Boards have addressed 
these issues from time to time; and the issue going forward was how to orient new directors, 
because potentially this May there may be 4 new directors, and the question was how to get them 
to the point they don’t look at past boards and say they screwed up. Mr. Reardon agreed there 
needed to be an orientation process. 
 

Mr. Simeon said there is still the intention of the Board to in an intelligent manner move 
towards transition; he said whenever it is, for example, sometime this year, would Mr. Inman be 
willing to work with the person. Mr. Inman said the question would it be someone he could work 
with; he wondered if TEC could be involved with the interview process – being consulted, 
similarly to when he hires a new manager and then existing managers are part of an interview, as 
they will need to get along; that’s another reason why the 90-day out is important because if 
someone comes along who is going to tell him everything he is doing wrong and has all the 
answers, he may exercise the right. Ms. Bonnett said it was a situational decision. Mr. Simeon 
said the last thing he wanted was the Board had someone they liked and if had to worry about the 
plug being pulled; he said his intention was to sign a contract with the understanding the Board 
was going to put someone in place who was decent for the community; and there was no real 
determination if Mr. Inman could work with someone brought in, the Board would have to be 
concerned if the person could work with Mr. Inman; he said his intention was to continue with 
Mr. Inman this year, and do so in the best possible manner, with the understanding someone be 
brought in, and he didn’t feel comfortable with that at present. Mr. Turner observed all the 
projects fell under a strategic plan, 2 meetings had been set but nothing happened as there was a 
different agenda; there needs to be a strategic plan and Mr. Inman’s daily duties, that he was a 
great CEO, and his role needed to be understood; moving forward with the contract was good, 
but a strategic plan needed to be set up. Ms. Bonnett said the Board couldn’t promise it won’t 
hire the wrong person, but when discussing the qualities the person would possess, the #1 quality 
needed was the ability to work within the existing human assets and build a team, taking the 
strength of the institutional knowledge and existing human assets and transition into a leadership 
role; the Board wasn’t looking for a change agent, not a person who would come in to say how to 
do it better. Mr. Inman said the odds are it would be someone he could work with. 
 

Ms. Boudreaux asked if it protected the HOA to get a legal written opinion from the 
licensing attorney. Mr. Robichaux said it was just a man’s opinion – whether the board or a 

 6 



judge ruled the same was irrelevant on whether the Board got the opinion; he said that the 
conversation was that Mr. Inman and Ms. Commander move forward if it was perfunctory matter 
at minimal cost – that would negate spending $2-3,000 for a formal opinion. Ms. Boudreaux 
expressed concern that even with a CAO the license might be needed as well; so she felt the 
opinion was needed. Mr. Inman said perhaps as a way around this is that contractor’s licenses are 
issued to a qualifying party and Mr. Vinson, not him, should be the qualifying party and that way 
if needed it was in place. Ms. Commander and Ms. Boudreaux agreed. Mr. Reardon said it was a 
qualifying issue and Mr. Inman could be that person. Mr. Inman agreed, but said if the concern 
was for the HOA in the future then Mr. Vinson should be the person. Ms. Commander said the 
company gets the license, but there is a qualifying party; Mr. Vinson could have it for TEC or 
HOA. Mr. Simeon thanked Mr. Turner, Mr. Weaver, Mr. Reardon, and Mr. Inman for their work 
on the contract, and his satisfaction with the extension and said the Board was looking forward to 
working in a professional manner with TEC. 
 

Mr. Capouch asked how the extension would be communicated to the community. Mr. 
Simeon suggested the President do so. It was agreed to do so by email when the contract was 
signed. 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Finance Committee 
 

Mr. Capouch noted all had received the budget and a preliminary version was done in 
November regarding the impact of the gate arms system on the budget; a lot of numbers 
changed, but it was close to that budget in November; the top line on income was related to a 
handout prepared by Mr. Maier with $3 million in member dues as the main source. Mr. Reardon 
asked if there was any other business for Mr. Robichaux as he could otherwise leave. Mr. 
Robichaux said the Cooperative Endeavor Agreement would be one item. Mr. Simeon suggested 
it be discussed at this point and noted Mr. Weaver and Ms. Bonnett were to look into the matter. 
 

Mr. Weaver said the relevant documents and history was assembled this week; he and 
Ms. Bonnett would get together in the future to screen the documents; he said he was interested 
in the issue as a civil rights issue; one particular issue was encroachment on the Covenants; his 
proposal was that they would work to put together a “white paper”, including the documents and 
legal background, starting with the duty to the individual and collective homeowners, as to what 
was understood the Covenant obligations and property rights would be; input would be needed 
from the individuals impacted, noting some had already written; the issue could be the subject of 
a suit as to the limits of imminent domain, which FEMA in its wisdom exercised, and is a well-
established principle where there is a public need; in this case the consideration is whether there 
is a real public need, and the LA legislature, after a famous Connecticut case, recently passed 
legislative which would be good to consider; the Board would not want to be involved 
inadvertently in a suit, without due diligence ahead of time; in particular, were the Board to just 
accept the transfer without the Covenants being included, then the Board could be a legitimate 
party to any contest; informal conversations with public officials and parties involved is a 
legitimate part of the conversation, but he said he didn’t intend on negotiating until the Board as 
a whole was informed as to risks and responsibilities involved. Ms. Bonnett said there would be 
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no clearer indication of 2 different styles, as she had never written a white paper; her role would 
be to set up a meeting with Pat Brister and her people; she felt her opinion and Mr. Weaver’s 
would be very different as a lot of time could be spent fighting the Parish, but her 
recommendation will be different from that; she said she had heard from Ms. Brister and her 
staff about their position, but it would be a simple decision to fight  the fight, trying to collect 
dues and force them to cut the grass more frequently, or just accept that it’s not going to happen 
the way the Board hoped. Mr. Simeon asked if there was an option for ownership. Ms. Bonnett 
said is was not for outright ownership as the title can’t be transferred under FEMA rules; rather 
it’s long-term possession with the HOA responsible for maintaining and insuring; and whoever 
owns it, nothing can be done to the land different than FEMA guidelines – no structure ever; the 
question is who insures it, who maintains it; the parish is not going to pay dues; the question is 
whether the HOA had the responsibility to insure, maintain it and whether the Board has the 
responsibility to fight it; Mr. Weaver said the idea of the paper was to present a complete picture 
and the Board decide. 
 

Mr. Robichaux said it was not an imminent domain issue, the owners participated in the 
FEMA program to abrogate flooding damage, and after their property floods a certain number of 
times, the Federal government decided it would have a rule that says it would have a right to 
purchase the home at fair market value so to stop paying insurance claims; and the Parish is 
granted money to buy homes, and the Parish can’t give it to anyone under Federal law; the CEA 
agreement gives the HOA a right to make the lots look better, and have exclusive use of it, 
maintain it and use it, while agreeing it can’t be built on; if the HOA has the exclusive right of 
use, as a general proposition under the HOA documents it would seem a common element right-
potentially enjoyed by an homeowner as there are no limitations on any using other common 
element; but that seems unreasonable to those living on either side of the lot because that would 
aggravate them; so at a minimum with the CEA, the HOA needs to limit access, just as the 
access is limited to the sewer plant; he raised the possibility of granting exclusive rights in 
exchange for adjoining homeowners to get the right to enjoy it exclusively – the Parish would 
likely approve; there is some indemnity language, which he did not like, so would the Parish 
attorney agree to take that out; he felt she would, if the HOA agreed to maintain; the lot did go to 
the Parish with the Covenants, but government can’t be made to do what it doesn’t want to do – 
the courthouse can’t be seized; the idea that the dues are owned could be won, and a lien filed for 
every month the grass is not cut, but since the property can’t be transferred, the money can’t be 
gotten; money will be spent for a hollow victory; at the end of the day this is where things will 
end up. Mr. Robichaux said the Parish was pretty inflexible, observing that councilman Reid 
Falconer had emailed the Parish administration, saying he thought the Parish was going let the 
HOA own the lot, and the administration told him that was not the case because of the rules 
involved. Ms. Bonnett noted the rules applied to the entire parish, and the HOA can go the 
principle route or the practical route. Ms. Boudreaux said she did not understand why the HOA 
would sign the agreement, as it required it to pay insurance and maintain the property, and she 
suggested the HOA mow it and let the Parish keep it. Mr. Simeon said that may well be the case, 
but Mr. Weaver and Ms. Bonnett would propose the matter and he looked forward to their report. 
Mr. Weaver said he appreciated Mr. Robichaux’s report. Mr. Simeon said the report could be 
made at the next meeting, and felt that despite FEMA rules the situation was different since this 
was a private community. Mr. Weaver asked about the legislative action, and Mr. Robichaux 
said he would sent him a copy, noting it basically said economic development can’t be used as a 
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public purpose, which he agreed with; he also observed that Mr. Reardon’s motion on the 
contract included the amendments up to date which have a related price for the management 
company, so if there is a raise in the fee the motion needs to be amended to adopt the contract 
and include a change in price. 
 
Finance Committee 
 

Mr. Capouch said on the revenue side, Mr. Maier put together the estimate, basically a 
function of $165/month dues and making assumptions on many lots will be converted to houses 
during the year, which was projected at 5; the total dues income was $3,036,465; assumptions 
were made as to the connection fees, etc. for the $18,300 other income, including interest income 
and late charges. Ms. Boudreaux asked the interest rate. Mr. Capouch said .4% ; he observed he 
and Mr. Inman had discussed bank accounts, and he asked for bank statements for December to 
look at transaction volumes, and was to meet with Capital One about consolidating all accounts 
and determining fee charges, including the possibility of sweep accounts with a minimum 
operating amount, and investing the bulk in Treasury bills as right now there was interest income 
on only about $200,000 of the $1.3 million; the rest is eaten up by bank service charges; 
regarding the expense side, he said Mr. Reardon had provided the wastewater, water, road 
budget; he referred to the handout with maintenance charges – a lot of these came from Mr. 
Vinson, looking at costs from 2012, adding things that will have to be done in 2013, and 
subtracting things done in 2012 that will not be repeated; the wastewater budget was $232,000 in 
maintenance and repairs, and the rest is in contract labor charges; the same thing applied in water 
systems regarding maintenance and repairs and in contract labor charge, which included 
anticipated increases in payment to the workers. Mr. Reardon said part of what was being 
proposed was money for raises, and didn’t know when that might be discussed; what was being 
proposed was to get Mr. Adkins off of some of his overtime, but at some point, raises needed to 
be discussed. Mr. Capouch agreed, noting the workers would continue to be paid at a given rate 
until the Board changes them though the budget anticipated them; regarding garbage and trash, 
there is not a written contract and no one wants to change it, but he and Mr. Maier had discussed 
getting a simple written contract with Northshore; the major changes related to dump fees, which 
keep going up. 
 

The next item was grounds maintenance and Mr. Capouch commented that the equipment 
rental and contract labor that had been paid to TEC in the past had been removed from the 
budget and the contract rate with the new contractor CRL put in its place; this one item was 
really a guess and the only way to figure out whether there will be any savings or not is the as-
needed ditches and servitudes…Ms. Boudreaux said the figure may be high as she talked to Mr. 
Maier and asked him what kind of figures as far as extras during the year, and he had said $5,000 
was probably good in the absence of a hurricane. Mr. Maier said that was a “guesstimate” on the 
work orders he issued as he was not involved in the accounting end, and it remains to be seen as 
it goes through a complete year. Mr. Capouch said it was put in at $20,000 which brought it up to 
nearly the old level the previous year, but if work orders weren’t to be issued to that degree there 
would be savings this year; he said he didn’t want to be under budget. Mr. Maier observed it was 
under budget this year. Ms. Boudreaux said she wanted to discuss mailboxes, suggesting that 
perhaps residents should get one as they move in and after that they replace them; she observed 
$16,913 was spent last year (on mailboxes and signs) and asked why it was $24,300 this year. 
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Mr. Capouch said on page 6 of Mr. Vinson’s budget material regarding mailboxes and signs, he 
noted the increase was because there was more signage to be redone this year. Ms. Boudreaux 
observed that Mr. Maier had explained in his material that included replacing the large sign at 
the East Gate for $2,000, and her committee will be dealing with that and with a possible 
upgrade that may increase. Mr. Capouch said there were normal mailbox replacements for age, 
vandalism, accidental damage, but the reason for the increase was the signage. Ms. Commander 
asked how many mailboxes were put in last year. Mr. Vinson said he didn’t have the number. 
Ms. Commander asked what was being paid for mailboxes - $200, $300. Mr. Maier said the last 
time it was calculated including materials and labor, it was around $95. Mr. Vinson said the 
boxes costs around $12 apiece (research after the meeting showed the price increased to $15, per 
the last order). Mr. Maier said the lumber was bought in bulk, and employee Harold Collins cut 
the wood and assembled the boxes at his labor rate. Ms. Commander said that was about 100 
boxes; Mr. Reardon said 160. Ms. Commander said she didn’t see them. Mr. Maier said a report 
would be generated. Ms. Commander said she had her box replaced once in 20 years when it 
rusted, but someone’s kid ran over a box or their workmen, why should the HOA fix it? Mr. 
Maier said management tried to do that (charge the individual) if it was know who did it but 
homeowners didn’t turn themselves in very often. Ms. Bonnett suggested the topic of mailboxes 
and signage was a topic for the strategic planning session. Mr. Simeon thought that the budget 
for equipment rental that was pulled out was higher than $125,000; here it was $110,000, and he 
thought Mr. Inman had given higher numbers. Mr. Inman said that may have been the budget 
number for both equipment and labor. Mr. Capouch said “the 2012 budget was $110,000 for 
those 2 (grounds equipment rental and contract labor) and we actually spent $70,000”. Mr. 
Simeon asked if the signs and mailboxes had always been with Mr. Reardon’s committee. Mr. 
Reardon said yes. Mr. Maier said he usually calculated that part of the budget, but it’s Mr. 
Vinson’s crew doing the work and Mr. Reardon was trying to pull together the budget estimates 
last fall, Mr. Vinson put it together and it was reflected in his (Mr. Maier’s) figures/explanation. 
 

Mr. Capouch said the roads and drainage numbers came from Mr. Reardon, but he 
separated the maintenance and overlay, whereas these were combined in the past; the $275,000 
spent last year included the road overlay; this year, $40,000 was for maintenance, and $325,000 
was for overlay; the budget is $516,000 next year, as opposed to $369,000 spent in 2012. Mr. 
Capouch noted this was part of strategic planning as Mr. Reardon was working on a 10-year 
overlay plan. Ms. Boudreaux suggested getting a contract with Lark. Ms. Commander and Mr. 
Inman said that had been talked about. 
 

Mr. Capouch said the security budget depended in part on the decision made about the 
gates; he had separated out sheriff’s patrol, which had been combined with guard service; to 
make clear what was paid for each; he increased the amounts for maintenance/utilities by what 
utilities would be if the gate arm system were installed; the increases were relatively small. 
 

Mr. Capouch said at a meeting he had with Mr. Inman and Mr. Maier it was determined 
how to handle some administrative expenses; regarding bad debts, the plan was to work against 
an allowance for bad debts; in the Financial reports the Board received there was always a repost 
showing who owed money, and a column will be added to show which ones will be included in 
the bad debt reserve; the allowance was being increased to $9,000; the problem was some debts 
(abandoned homes) keep accumulating, and rather than write them down, allowance is increased 
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and the receivable left on the books. Mr. Weaver asked if settlements were made on bad debts, 
were any amounts not received put into the bad debts category. Mr. Capouch said yes. Mr. 
Capouch said the insurance costs were reviewed for each policy; legal and audit was a guess; the 
management contract was at the new number of $68,952, the old number of $66,950 had been 
approved. Mr. Reardon noted that was a $2,002 increase; he asked if anyone was opposed and no 
one was. Ms. Bonnett noted when the budget was approved the increase should be noted as being 
approved. Mr. Capouch noted the $25,358 data processing number anticipated moving to the 
Northstar system based software acquisition and conversion. Mr. Capouch noted Mr. Inman had 
renegotiated a $10,000 savings in the contract with Northstar on the software licensing. Mr. 
Simeon asked if the HOA having its own computers was included. Mr. Capouch said no. Ms. 
Boudreaux asked if the $11,000 data processing cost included Northstar. Mr. Capouch said no; 
he said on “exhibit A” on the previously proposed management contract it spelled out things 
being reimbursed and one thing was tech support and website management; the number was 
previously in with other expenses, but now he showed it as a separate item but it is not  a new 
expense. He noted the main increase in Administration was for Northstar. He said hurricane 
expenditures weren’t budgeted. He said projecting total expenditures v. total income there would 
be about a $50,000 addition to surplus; he noted fixed assets were being depreciated. Ms. 
Bonnett asked if potential duplicate stuff was budgeted for. Mr. Capouch said that should come 
out of the strategic planning meeting. He noted if the gates were approved, they were capital 
improvements to come out of surplus; so cash surplus would be reduced by $109,000 by year’s 
end, ending the year with $1,250,000 in surplus. Mr. Simeon asked where the surplus was 
shown. Mr. Capouch said on the balance sheet – which showed payables, cash, cash reserves, 
fixed assets that get depreciated, and there are no liabilities Mr. Simeon thought Brent Couture 
said at last year’s budget meeting there would be only $500-600,000 in reserves at year’s end, 
which is why dues were raised, and he asked how reserves got up to $1,250,000. Mr. Inman said 
Barriere’s bill for the overlay was booked as payable but was paid in 2013, so there was really 
$1.1 million in cash. Ms. Bonnett said the projection was to be up to $1 million in a few years. 
Mr. Reardon said last year was supposed to end in a $107,000 loss, but less was spent as there 
was a $247,000 surplus. Mr. Inman said the road overlay alone was $300,000. Mr. Reardon said 
if the subtotals were looked at it showed where the surplus came from. Mr. Capouch said the 
dues increase accounted for $250,000. Ms. Bonnett said part of the conversation regarding the 
increase was that there was only $500-600,000 and (with the increase) $600-700,000 projected 
by year end. Mr. Capouch said not as much was spent as well as the dues increase. Mr. Simeon 
said he understood. Mr. Reardon said the 5 year projection with no dues increase and a 3% 
increase was used, and the projection for 2012 was $900,000 left and for 2013 was only 
$660,000, 2014 - $400,000, 2015 - $120,000, 2016 – no revenues; he asked how the budget 
compared to last year. Mr. Capouch said almost flat. Mr. Reardon said $2.928 v. $3 million, so it 
went up not 3% but only $70,000. Mr. Simeon said he remembered Mr. Vinson saying the 
Barriere contract saved some $120,000. Mr. Reardon said expenses budgeted were $2.908 
(million) and actual was $2.645 (million) in 2012. 
 

Mr. Weaver moved, seconded by Mr. Reardon, to approve the budget. Carried 
unanimously. 
 

Mr. Capouch said Northstar’s price for the software had been reduced from $19,580 to 
$9,000 after Mr. Inman negotiated a 54% discount; the rest of the costs involved installation and 
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training for $8,000. Ms. Boudreaux asked if it was portable. Mr. Inman and Mr. Capouch said 
the HOA would own the software and data, and be transferable. Ms. Boudreaux asked if there 
was a related building installation to some equipment. Mr. Capouch said no; he observed the 
good thing was Northstar would convert existing data to their system, saying it was hard to find 
someone to do this, and Northstar was willing and had done so with the club data; the total was 
for the software and installation/training, with a $6,000 annual maintenance fee. Mr. Simeon 
asked the price. Mr. Capouch said roughly $15,580. Mr. Simeon asked if there was inter- __ 
between the club and the HOA since there was a lower price, and secondly, he suggested the 
HOA buying its own computer. Ms. Boudreaux asked if the HOA could buy its own computers 
and one act as the server. Mr. Inman said that seemed logical, but that would be another cost, but 
it would be a step towards a transition – to have HOA software on its own server. Ms. 
Commander moved, seconded by Ms. Boudreaux, to buy the Northstar program and the 
appropriate separate server to house the program. Carried unanimously. (Ms. Hennegan stopped 
participating at this time, due to a family emergency.) 
 
Security Committee 
 

Ms. Simeon said he thought the Town Hall meeting was done well and thanked all who 
participated. He said that final survey results he and Mr. Tate’s differed with what the staff had, 
and Mr. Tate’s received some more surveys; Mr. Simeon said he picked up the balance on 
Thursday evening; and he remarked that at the Town Hall meeting he had said anyone who 
wanted to send in the survey, it could be sent in to him or any Board member; he asked Mr. Tate 
for his final count. Mr. Tate said 470 total, with 253-no, 210-yes, 6 undecided and no one not 
voting. Mr. Simeon said what he picked up from the office (after the Town Hall meeting) was 
21-21 and he had 2 who requested to change from no to yes. Mr. Reardon asked if there were 
ones that Mr. Tate didn’t get. Mr. Simeon said he picked up the ones from the office plus 2 
others. Mr. Reardon said why not give to Mr. Tate to do the count. Mr. Simeon said he sent the 
totals to him last night; he noted there were 2 handwritten notes, and also a phone call, which he 
didn’t count; the total he had was 273-no, 234-yes, so the “no’s” were 39 more than the “yes’s”. 
He said he realized that differed from what the staff had (final count 282-no, 221-yes). Ms. 
Bonnett said the specific numbers were irrelevant to the larger conversation. Mr. Simeon agreed; 
he said he took a close look at what Mr. Tate did and the objections; he said in many the 
objections were multiple – the money, due diligence, etc.; but after the presentation Tuesday 
particularly Mr. Capouch’s presentation it boiled down to 2 objections: traffic backing up on 
Hwy 22 and also is there really a criminal problem; he agreed the little bit of difference in the 
numbers didn’t make a difference; there were very strong appeals in the community about their 
safety, while on the other hand it was now boiled down to 2 reasons. He said he would like the 
Board to send the matter back to the Security Committee to discuss further as this was never 
intended to be an official vote. He also noted that “the people in the Marina have appealed for a 
while, asking if they were red headed step-children”, and there is concern about the traffic 
backup on Hwy 22 (Ms. Hennegan came in the meeting at this point); neither the Committee nor 
the Board ever said the gates would resolve any internal crime issue, but rather address difficulty 
with the guards and gaterunners; he also suggested the Committee examine making the Marina 
entrance a 24-hour entrance and exit as a resident only entrance and take the guard away, and 
moving the Marina guard to sit in the middle at the Main gate “was appropriate”. Mr. Capouch 
asked if the guard were removed, would there be a problem with pedestrian traffic, as someone 
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could just walk through. Mr. Maier said gates would have to be used and a fence constructed to 
keep pedestrians out, rather than just entry control arms. Mr. Simeon said there would be an 
extra guard to patrol the subdivision regularly and 2 guards to man the gate. Ms. Boudreaux 
noted pedestrian traffic was already going around the fence. Mr. Maier said negotiations could be 
made again with Marina Beau Chene Association to put a fence up between the existing fence 
and existing neighbors’ fence. Ms. Boudreaux asked about the other side. Mr. Maier said it was 
closed off or could be easily closed off (since HOA property abuts the fence behind the closest 
house). Mr. Simeon said there would be 2 guards at the Main gate and no longer a concern about 
the new system causing traffic backup, and at the East gate the same thing could be done, with 
the residents having a 24 hour entrance in the right lane and guests entering the left lane as at 
present, without going to a software system; everyone would receive an RFID, though one 
wouldn’t have to use it; if they go through any gate in the right lane it would open for them; the 
overall cost would reduce for the system; the arms would be put in for the residents only, using 2 
people at the Main gate, and the guard at the East gate; if the concerns of the people not wanting 
the system were legitimate concerns, this answers all the concerns. Mr. Simeon continued, 
suggesting this proposal go to committee for an in-depth look in terms of exact costs from ISN 
and J. L. Roberts, and anything additional which the Board wanted to do for the guardhouses. 
Ms. Boudreaux began to ask Ms. Hennegan a question as a Marina resident. Ms. Hennegan 
explained she was not a Marina resident, but Mr. Turner was. Ms. Hennegan said her parents 
lived in the Marina. Ms. Boudreaux asked if Ms. Hennegan understood the trade-off for the 
Marina residents – allowing 24 hour access but with no guard there. Ms. Hennegan said she 
understood – like the Lakes at Greenleaves, where there was an arm and no guard. Mr. Maier 
said it would be a tradeoff also of 24 hour access but no guests could come in that way. Mr. 
Simeon said a goal from the beginning was to appropriately check guests coming in, and with 
only 2 guest entrances it was easier to check the guests. Mr. Maier pointed out there would need 
to be a system – a turn around – for allowing guests to turn around who come to the Marina gate 
so no one would have to back up onto Hwy 22, and that the Parish would want such a 
turnaround. Mr. Simeon observed at the Main gate someone who comes in who needs to turn 
around goes past the guardhouse to turn around. Mr. Maier said he was talking about the Marina 
gate where a person makes a mistake as a guest and tries to enter, there needs to be a way to turn 
around and leave; some communities tried to handle it with a remote where a guard at a another 
gate can be contacted by pushing a button and he can deal with it (by raising the gate remotely), 
but he said he did not like the system; rather he suggested a turnaround. Mr. Simeon said he 
suggested taking the arms back by the guard house and the entrance could be put not that much 
further past where the physical barrier is now and have signs saying residents only with a sticker 
(tag), and when someone approaches without one, they would have to pull back into the 
highway. Ms. Commander moved, seconded by Mr. Weaver, the matter go to the Committee to 
hack out the details. Mr. Simeon wanted any input from anyone present about the proposal. 
Carried unanimously. 
 

Mr. Reardon observed there had been a 50/50 split; he asked the Committee to take into 
account the surveys asked for, saying the Board owed it to the community to do so, and this was 
an opportunity to improve the confidence in the Board by going through and finding answers to 
questions that had been brought up; some points were useless, but valid points were brought up; 
the questions should be addressed and solutions found, and down the road, the Board could say 
thank you and come up with a top ten list out of whatever was good; one would be a traffic 
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study, which was one of the 1st things the Committee asked for; another was to put out a survey; 
now was the opportunity and obligation to do the study; and it wasn’t hard to get college kids to 
count cars. Ms. Boudreaux said Ms. Commander needed to pursue getting DOTD to get the turn 
lane, although the contact that was there had been lost; getting the turn lane would be a huge 
relief to concerns about back-up; she reminded the Board that DOTD had said there was room 
legally to put the turn lane back by re-stripping, and the said there was merit in she and Ms. 
Commander pursuing the matter. Mr. Reardon said there was merit in having a traffic consultant 
to look at it and develop options; the overall consensus was there were problems with getting the 
guards involved in the process; and it came out of the Security Committee as a security problem, 
and the goalposts were put in the wrong place and it came out in the wrong field; it got hung with 
a noose about not stopping burglars by putting in gate-arms, whereas so much more was trying to 
be done; the problems with the guards needed to be addressed – entertain other companies, other 
solutions, other protocols to build accountability. Mr. Maier said he had conversations this week 
with the branch manager and captain of the post about that. Mr. Reardon said gate house 
renovation needed to be separated from the gate arms, noting it started with a $15,000 
windscreen so the rain wouldn’t blow in on computers, and grew from there; he said he believed 
in upgrading in the future. Ms. Boudreaux agreed with Mr. Reardon; she noted the last person to 
speak was a security consultant by trade, why not recruit him to he on the Committee, noting Mr. 
Dombrowski had asked how many people on the Committee knew anything about security and 
had a background in security. Ms. Boudreaux said Mr. McInnis did. Mr. Reardon said John 
Sherlock was actually on the Infrastructure Committee. Ms. Bonnett suggested recruiting 1 or 2 
more people with security experience to get more credibility and address all issues brought up; 
he said for example, the person who spoke last had security experience and may be helpful, 
although she wasn’t slighting anyone on the Committee; it would help all to get 1 or 2 more 
people with security backgrounds on the Committee. Mr. Capouch suggested the Committee go 
ahead with designs for renovating the guardhouses. Ms. Boudreaux said the budget was already 
approved. Mr. Capouch suggested going ahead with it, as renovation was needed anyway, and it 
could be separate from the security issue; if the guard stations were approved perhaps the 
performance would improve. Ms. Hennegan agreed with what Mr. Reardon and Ms. Bonnett had 
said, as there were other people with security experience, including ideas about security 
scanners; she said there were a couple of things Tchefuncte Estates does that could be 
considered. Ms. Bonnett noted her ex-husband is a Captain with the Sheriff Department who 
lives in the neighborhood and knows the capabilities of the department, and his background is in 
computer software, so he knows what is on the market; she suggested soliciting his and other’s 
expertise, even in the shortrun; they may not have to be on the Committee but come to 1 or 2 
meetings to get more information for the Committee. Mr. Simeon said his suggestion didn’t 
involve more software. Mr. Reardon said Mr. Simeon missed the point, which is asking the 
Committee to go back, clean the table, look at information, and start over; he suggested starting 
not with proposals but with collecting information all over again; he strongly recommended 
forgetting what is known and starting over, saying the proposal for the marina gate is not 
stepping back and assessing all the new information; it could bring the Committee back to the 
same place or to a different road. Ms. Bonnett said otherwise the same 400 people may be at the 
next meeting, and suggested taking the information from Tuesday night and readdressing the 
issue. Mr. Simeon said all being mentioned would be part of Committee work; but the Board has 
been down these roads and everything has conveyed; there was no doubt about what is left on the 
table for those who don’t want the system – the number one thing is backing on Hwy 22, and 
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number two, is there a problem with security; the Board presentation was excellent last Tuesday 
in taking care of the objections from May; he repeated the two main concerns he had mentioned 
previously. Mr. Weaver said he seconded Ms. Commander’s motion because it was important to 
tell the community what they said was heard and will be addressed; perimeter protection, for 
example, the Committee will not be able to solve but it’s important to address, and it’s 
disconnected from the gate issue. Mr. Simeon agreed, saying boiling down all said, whether its 
10 points or 2, the Board should let the community know it is reacting to its concern. Mr. Tate 
said everyone knows security is a joke, only 2 people thought is was good; he felt a quote from 
the Tchefuncte system needs to be gotten since  so many mentioned it. Ms. Hennegan said they 
have an I.D. scanner and a process where every 3 months the decal is changed; it would take 
time; but the scanners and related programs aren’t that expensive; other things could be located 
and implicated in weeks in tandem with information from Captain Bonnett; she observed some 
people on both sides seem to enjoy criticizing the guards; it’s true things slip past them, but there 
is a certain amount of grace from the community to the guards when they wave, a certain amount 
of class associated with it, and this should be remembered when people blame the guards. Mr. 
Maier said some residents should blame themselves when they drive through the gate without 
decals. Mr. Simeon said the guards know there is little to nothing they can do, as opposed to 
communities where they have some authority and snap to attention; if a guard can do his job 
appropriately, he’ll do it with more form. Mr. Weaver said regarding internal security, it might 
be worth getting a guard deputized. Mr. Maier said he had discussions with Vinson and the 
Sheriffs Office, and they do not think that is a possibility. Mr. Weaver said it should still be 
looked at. Mr. Simeon said an option was to do away with the guards and hire a captain, with a 
law enforcement background. Ms. Bonnett said pay them $13/hour instead of $9/hour and get a 
better quality person. Mr. Simeon said at Sandestin he was surprised how little more they pay 
then the Association does. Mr. Capouch said when designing the guardhouse and really 
reexamining things may mean going different way, the Association may end up with a system 
where a guard is on the right side to check stickers and a gate would be lowered if someone 
doesn’t comply. Ms. Commander said a different guard house may be desirable. 
 
Infrastructure Committee 
 

Mr. Reardon said the Committee worked on the budget and the 10-year forecast; the next 
meeting was scheduled for 2-23. Ms. Commander asked about the pothole at the Main entrance. 
Mr. Vinson said he got a price from Barriere and talked to the state; today the state was doing 
what it would do; he said when Boh Brothers was working on Hwy 22, the HOA added a pipe 
but Boh cut several holes in it; once that was discovered, the HOA replaced the pipe; now 
everything around it was settling, the state’s idea is to mill off a little and overlay a little – which 
is a quick fix. Ms. Commander said a cold patch was being done which wouldn’t hold up and 
would it be repaired when an overlay was done. Mr. Vinson recommended putting them on 
notice and saying the HOA would fix it. (The recorder quit at this point due to low batteries.) 
 
Environmental Control Committee 
 

As Mr. Turner was no longer on the phone, no report was given on the Committee 
approvals since the last meeting. Mr. Maier reported he had attended a suit at the district court 
between 2 residents over drainage; he did not have to testify, but understands the judge in his 
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chambers said he agreed the HOA/ECC had not regulated and did not regulate drainage on an 
individuals lot or between 2 lots. 
 
Community Exploratory Committee 
 

Ms. Boudreaux reported plants would be selected for spring planting and the crepe 
myrtles at the Marina gate would be upgraded. Mr. Capouch said there was a problem with the 
way CRL parked its truck and asked that be discussed with CRL. 
 
Governance Committee 
 

Ms. Bonnett said the Committee was going to work out the timing of the election with the 
letter from Ballot Box going out the 3rd week in February; further discussion about the election 
could take place at the Strategic Planning Meeting; she noted there was a need for CPA’s and 
lawyers on the Board; one point to be discussed might be having 8-10 elected positions and 2-3 
appointed positions, to give flexibility; governance and board policy has to be part of the 
meeting. Mr. Weaver said the Nominating Committee should highlight gaps that need attention. 
Ms. Bonnett said that could be highlighted in the letter – the need for CPAs, engineers, lawyers, 
etc. (The battery was changed and the recorder began again.) Mr. Reardon agreed. Ms. Hennegan 
said there used to be 2 CPAs, a lawyer, an engineer. Mr. Simeon said that was a slippery slope; 
he said how many open seats were there – was the Board 11 or 12 members in size. Ms. Bonnett 
said the Board can only be 11, not 12, as an uneven number was needed. Mr. Simeon suggested 
clarifying the By-Laws could be changed now. Ms. Bonnett said notice was needed to the entire 
Board; there is room up to 15, so any number less could be picked by policy. Mr. Simeon agreed. 
Mr. Capouch recommended 11, as no By-Law change was necessary and the Committee could 
be populated by non-Board members. Mr. Weaver suggested leaving it at 11, as with too many 
people the meeting gets too long. Ms. Bonnett said the goal was to so going back to the staff 
doing most of the work and agreed with 11. Mr. Weaver moved, seconded by Ms. Bonnett, to 
keep the Board at 11. Carried unanimously. 
 
Old Business 
 

Mr. Simeon noted the Board had voted to give Mr. Adkins, Mr. Maier, and Mr. Vinson 
15% bonuses and these would be paid in 3 portions; he asked if that was done yet. Mr. Capouch 
said the first payment was in the works. Mr. Inman said Mr. Adkins had been paid and the others 
would be on the 31st. 
 

Mr. Simeon said the March meeting would be March 15th; he asked if the Board wanted a 
monthly meeting. Mr. Reardon said things would go quicker if the Board member’s reserved 
opinions and kept to the business at hand, eliminating anecdotal side bars; he felt any meetings 
could be shortened. Mr. Weaver said in the near future he could be involved in 3 Committees, 
and he could not make monthly meetings. Ms. Bonnett suggested every other month, to 
encourage starting at 8:30 and going to 10:30 as this would naturally make for setting priorities; 
if that was kept to, it would be amazing what could be done in 2 that used to take 4 hours; there 
are only so many hours to give to Beau Chene and the HOA may lose good Board members 
otherwise; special Board meetings could be called if necessary. Mr. Reardon agreed. Mr. Simeon 
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said he would be happy with a limit; having been on board’s before, when committees do due 
diligence, the board’s usually accept their reports, but this Board didn’t do that; 2 hour meetings 
weren’t possible without doing that; he suggested trying 3 hours at first. Ms. Bonnett said she ran 
a $12 million organization with quarterly meetings for 1-1 ¼ hours. Mr. Weaver suggested the 
Committee reports be limited to 15 minutes. Mr. Simeon agreed. Ms. Boudreaux suggested an 8 
a.m. meeting start time. Discussion ensued about the 2013 meeting dates. It was decided to meet 
on March 15th, May 10th, June 7th (introduction and orientation), July 19th, September 20th, and 
November 15th. Mr. Maier was to work with the high school to secure a meeting date for the 
Annual Meeting. 
 
New Business 
 
Election of President 
 

Mr. Simeon nominated Mr. Reardon as President; Ms. Bonnett seconded the motion, and 
it passed unanimously. 
 
Speed Bump Request (By Bob Uzee) on North Beau Chene Drive 
 

Ms. Commander noted this was a bad location needing a bump, but felt it should be put 
in until asphalt work was being done. Mr. Reardon wanted to see the interest of neighbors. Mr. 
Reardon suggested it go to the Infrastructure Committee. Ms. Hennegan said historically those 
making requests often came to a meeting; she said if Mr. Uzee were given the task he would get 
it done. Mr. Reardon related his experience with his neighbors on Marina Blvd when they 
successfully requested a bump there. Ms. Bonnett suggested the Infrastructure Committee come 
up with a policy for considering speed bumps. Mr. Simeon said someone needed to contact Mr. 
Uzee and neighbors. Mr. Reardon said the Committee could do that after it met on February 22, 
2013 and came up with a procedure, whether it involved the neighbors signing up, whether it 
wait until the next overlay, etc. Ms Boudreaux moved that the By-Laws dealt with the removal of 
a director by other directors or the community that is should say “with cause” rather than “with 
or without cause” as at present. Mr. Reardon said he saw no value in that. Ms. Boudreaux said at 
present there are those trying to remove directors without cause, and to say it required cause 
would make them prove it. Mr. Reardon said all were elected without cause and recommended 
letting it go – if they (the community) was unhappy let them change it. Ms. Bonnett said “cause” 
would have to be defined. Mr. Reardon saw no benefit to it; he asked for a second. There was 
none. Mr. Simeon asked if Mr. Weaver was handling the contacting of residents regarding the 
bump; and gave information he had to Mr. Weaver. 
 

Ms. Bonnett moved, second by Ms. Hennegan, to adjourn. Carried unanimously.  
 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Martha Hennegan, Secretary 
Bill Maier, Staff 
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